
 

 

Guardian Angels’ NS 

Board of Management Meeting Agreed Report 
 
Date: 08/04/2025 

 
In attendance Vincent Hargaden, Billy Galavan, Roy Kelly, Ruth Ludgate, Anne-Louise 
McDermott, Kathrin Riordan, Pádraig Ó Néill and Ann Hilary Whelehan. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted. 

 
Child Protection and Anti Bullying 

Mr. Ó Néill presented the Child Protection report and the Anti Bullying report. 

 
Finance 

The Treasurer presented the financial report. 

 
Pupils 

429 on roll. 

 
Staffing schedule  

GANS has been allocated 4 teaching posts on the Supply Panel for 2025/26. 

 
Curriculum and organisational developments 

• Bí Cinéalta: Training took place on 28/03/2025. Parents’ Survey has been distributed.  
Pupils and staff will also be consulted.  

• New maths curriculum: Training took place on 04/04/2025.  SNAs did a refresher First Aid 
Course on that day. 

• Teaching staff completed a defibrillator training course. 

• Standardised testing will take place in early May. 

 

Special items 

• The Child Protection Policy was reviewed and approved. 

• A quote for the garden door was approved. 

• Tenders for a new cleaning company were considered and a company was chosen. 

• Screens for the classrooms facing Newtown Gardens: A couple were tested and were 
found to be unsuitable.  We will invite more tenders 

 



School matters 

• National Children’s Choir performed in the Basketball Arena on 31/03/2025. Children and 
teachers deserve huge praise. 

• PTA is considering a rental agreement to cover the cost of new iPads. 

• The new school tracksuit has been designed and will shortly be available in the shop. 
 
 
This report is a summary of the non-confidential items discussed at the meeting. It is not 
an official record of the meeting. 
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